First Pres Mission Council and Budget Team Minutes
December Christmas Gathering

December 11, 2017

Home of Jack and Carol Harriff

HUGE THANKS TO JACK AND CAROL!!
(and to all who contributed to the delicious fare!)

Just a Few Items for Discussion
1/  Ginger Bread House Party for Hosts Families and Internationals

Courtney Ivaska and Kristen Mueller did a fantastic job of inviting families and friends to make ginger bread houses in Roy Hall on Sunday afternoon December 10.  100 ginger bread kits were built around 20 tables.  Lots of children, lots of host families, lots of First Pres members and families.
2/  Christmas Eve Offerings for First Friends and World Relief

It was recommended that the offerings at the 10am Christmas Eve Service and the 4pm Christmas Pageant would be given to the work of First Friends at First Pres (host families for Syrian Refugees).  Then the offering at the 11pm Christmas Eve Service would be given to World Relief.. Peter Steffen would present this to the Trustees in their next meeting.

3/. The Angel Tree Project again was a huge success.
Peer Steffen reported that all the angel tree requests for gifts had been swooped by members of First Pres in just two Sundays.  And then the Deacons held a wonderful event presenting this gifts to families at the church.  Much appreciated by all.

Before Dinner each of us shared the areas in our Mission Council we were keen to be involved 

Dave Tilson - mission trip this year with Alisa’s approval; listen to stories from mission partners and find ways of sharing them with the congregation
Dave Ivaska – encouragement and training in mission; coming alongside what needs to be done; international students; IFES mission trips

Peter Steffen – listen to what God wants of and for me now that I am retired; openness of heart; see a robust prison ministry

Renee Cox – seeing families more involved in mission efforts of our church; knowing how to balance work, family and church involvement
Bill Floyd – those who feed their hearts with what God has done in the past will never be anxious for what God wants to do in the future; this is true for our work in missions

Jack Harriff – prayer ministry for mission partners; support our Egypt mission partners in whatever way I can; encourage adult ed mission classes and taking steps in mission
Dick Warnecke – help our church to understand what mission is and how to build up the Great Commission efforts; encourage 150th anniversary committee to have month focus on mission; help Pastor Henry to mobilize young professionals and families to engaged in mission
Ron Ehresman – consider how best to strengthen ‘prayer for mission partners’ with both Mission Council and First Pres at large; find a replacement for prayer warriors like Ellen Wilson who have moved
Pastor Younan Shiba – prayer for mission partners; training church members in more intentional evangelism with Muslim friends and neighbors; continue mission trips that impact the Middle East, including refugees in other countries; work on 52 week Radio/TV programs 

Caryl Weinberg – strengthen our communication about mission and mission partners within the church; establish a 3 year mission trip program for First Pres Evanston; plan a February/March adult ed mission class for “Learning How to Get Into Spiritual Conversations with our Muslim Friends and Internationals’

Next Meeting  -  Monday January 22, 2018

We will have Dan And Kathy Shiau share about their InterVarsity ministry at Northwestern and throughout the Chicago Area
